EGEIVE

February 10, 2020

Hand Delivered/Date Stamped

Mr. Randy Jones

Plant Manager

Hanson Aggregates

4200 S. Harding Street, Indianapolis, IN 46217
Randy.Jones@]lehighhanson.com

Re: Indianapolis Power & Light Company’s — Harding Street Station -
Coal Combustion Residual (CCR) Rule Notification

Dear Randy:

As you are aware, the Indianapolis Power & Light Company (IPL) initiated investigative
work in 2019 at the Hanson property related to EPA’s Coal Combustion Residuals (CCR)
Rule in order to characterize the nature and extent (N&E) of potential groundwater impacts
associated with IPL’s Harding Street Generating Station’s ash pond system and to support
evaluation of corrective measures to address those groundwater concentrations present
above applicable groundwater protection standards. Based on initial N&E sampling results,
IPL has determined that groundwater concentrations above applicable groundwater
protection standards underlie the Hanson Aggregates property, located at 4200 S Harding
St, Indianapolis, Indiana. IPL is providing you with letter which serves as notification.
pursuant to applicable provisions of the CCR Rule (i.e., 40 CFR 257.95(g)(2)), to Hanson
Aggregates related to this matter of an off-site contamination plume.

As discussed during our February 3, 2020 meeting, IPL will continue the N&E
investigative work in order to define the extent of the contamination plume in order to
support evaluation of corrective measures. IPL appreciates your attention to this matter

and ongoing cooperation.
SincereW

Mark Holbrook
Plant Manager, IPL Harding Street

Cce:
Nysa Hogue — AES
David Heger - AES



